

FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20463

OFFICE OF THE CHAIR

May 1, 2019

The Honorable Zoe Lofgren Chairperson Committee on House Administration 1309 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Rodney L. Davis Ranking Member Committee on House Administration 1309 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairperson Lofgren and Ranking Member Davis,

The Federal Election Commission welcomes the oversight of the Committee on House Administration. We look forward to working with the Committee in continuing to improve our administration of the Federal Election Campaign Act and related statutes.

Please find enclosed the Federal Election Commission's responses to the questions posed in your letter of April 1, 2019. Electronic copies of the attachments referenced in our response are also enclosed.

You will find that one document, an agenda for a Regulations Committee meeting on March 5, 2014, has some material redacted. The FEC will provide a complete copy of that document to the Committee, and we request that the Committee maintain the confidentiality of that material due to the pendency of that particular matter.

We hope you find the enclosed information helpful. For further information, please contact me or the Commission's Director of Congressional Affairs, Duane Pugh, at (202) 694-1002 or dpugh@fec.gov.

On behalf of the Commission,

Ellen L. Weintraul

Ellen L. Weintraub

Chair

Enclosure